Law Enforcement’s Leadership Role in the Pretrial Release and Detention Process 

The International Association of Chiefs of Police, in a collaborative effort with the Pretrial Justice Institute (PJI) and The Bureau of Justice Assistance (BJA) has released a report: Law Enforcement’s Leadership Role in the Pretrial Release and Detention Process. This publication summarizes the outcomes of a law enforcement and justice leader symposium that took place last April. The critical elements of that discussion included: 

· Measuring dangerousness levels of potential pretrial releasees; 

· Bail setting practices;  

· The impact of pretrial failure (re-arrest, new offenses) on officer and public safety;

· Pretrial release programs for suspects released into the community pending trial;

· The cost and benefits of various approaches; and 

· The role that law enforcement should play in the discussion and improvement of pretrial services. 

We believe that this publication will aid IACP members and all law enforcement leaders fully understand how pretrial decisions affect their communities. The IACP hopes this publication will serve as a means of promoting critical dialogue between our membership and pretrial policy and program leaders across the country. We are indebted to the participants of the symposium and their thoughtful examination of this complex issue.  

The report is posted on the IACP website: www.theiacp.org. We encourage you to share this information with others who may be interested in the topic.  

For more information, or to order complimentary hardcopy versions of the report, please contact Rochelle Love at Love@theiacp.org.
